
Showing a Movie in the MSC

Copyright Guidelines for Showing Movies, DVDs and Videos
(Adapted for MSC with permission of the author/creator, Steven McDonald, General Counsel for the Rhode Island School of Design)

When you buy, rent, or borrow a DVD, video or movie made by someone else, you obtain only the copy, and 
not the underlying copyright rights to the movie. You do not have the right to show the movie to “the public.”  
In most cases, doing that requires a separate “public performance” license from the copyright owner. 

First, is it a “public performance”?
The showing of a movie will be considered to be a “public performance” if either of the following is true:

•	 You will be showing the movie to people other than members of your family or a small group  



If so, is there an applicable exception to the license requirement?
Even if your proposed showing will constitute a “public performance”, you still will not need to obtain a  
license if either of the following is true:

•	 Your copy of the movie came with an express license authorizing the particular manner of showing. 	
	 (For example, some educational movies, such as those purchased directly from California Newsreel  
	 at the “institutional” price, come with licenses to show the movies for certain noncommercial  
	 institutional purposes.)

•	 The movie you wish to show is in the “public domain.” (Determining whether a particular movie is  
	 in the public domain can be difficult, and even movies that are quite old can still be protected by copy	
	 right. The Public Domain Movie Database publishes a list of movies it believes to be in the public  
	 domain, but it is neither complete nor authoritative.)

If you do need a “public performance” license, you can obtain one in one of the following ways:

•	 By renting the movie directly from a distributor that is authorized to grant such licenses, such as 		
	 Swank Motion Pictures, Inc., rather than from a video store.

•	


